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In the Epiphanytide edition of the ‘Echo’, an 

article from the ‘Conciliar Anglican’ dealt with 

the differences between Catholic and Evangelical 

approached to worship. In the Lent edition last 

year, an article on ‘Common Ground’ dealt with 

similar themes, as well as discussion on the 

nature of the Anglican expression of the faith: is 

nit Catholic, or is it Protestant, or perhaps both? 

It is perhaps this last option, that true 

Anglicanism might be found, but regrettably, 

‘true Anglicanism’ has been the victim of vicious 

attack, not by an obvious enemy, but as in so 

many of the conflicts raging around our world, 

by the enemy within: by factions who are 

determined to impose their own interpretation 

of the facts on all who belong to their faction in 

the first instance, and then as they gain control, 

on all who claim that church as their own.  

We who belong to the Traditional Anglican 

Church of Canada and the Anglican Catholic 

Church worldwide have experienced this sort of 

plot and disruption in our own little corner of 

the church! It has been an education to observe 

the methodology employed by those secret 

agents of the devil, Wormwood and Screwtape, 

as they manipulate us all: setting some on 

pedestals, and condemning others to penury. 

But I ask whether things have to be like this? 

You see, during the pilgrimages to the UK, 

which were held in 2006 & 2007 showed what 

we might look upon as a better way, in the 

organisation of a ‘Team Ministry’ in a small 

group of parishes consisting of some 4 individual 

churches and one mission: and when I say 

‘individual’ churches, I speak advisedly, as each 

parish retains its own tradition in liturgy and 

worship: from High church Anglo-Catholic, 

through ‘prayer book Anglican’ to ‘low church’ 

observance.  

Now, the essential component of this team is the 

willingness of the clergy to adapt to and respect 

the local tradition, whilst at the same time, 

ensuring that the Sacraments are celebrated with 

the dignity and honour that is their due. There 

can be no need for those disparaging comments 

which many of us have heard: one from a 

former priest – ‘that’s a nice protestant altar’ – or 

from another – ‘You don’t have a biretta?’ – 

And finally, ‘You mean you don’t like praise 

bands!’ 

So, what happens at one parish is somewhat 

different from one of the others: altar with 

crucifix, or a cross; bells rung, or not; altar 

censed, or not; candles a-plenty, or not: but 

nevertheless, the Sacrament of the Eucharist is 

celebrated with the same words, with the same 

actions, with the same relevance and the same 

redemptive gift, and often by the very same 

priest at both church buildings: with the message 

that we should cease emphasising differences, 

and perhaps start to look at our similarities!  

DRM+ 
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Lent 2014 

I ask for your prayers during our Lenten fast that 

our humble petitions might be heard, for the 

implementation of our pledge to bring the Good 

News of Jesus Christ to all people, and invite 

you to pray for the parish each day. 

 

  ‘MOST merciful Father, we beseech thee to 

send down thy heavenly blessing upon thy 

Church in this Parish, that all its members may 

dwell together in unity and brotherly love. Keep 

far from us all self-will and discord. Endue thy 

Ministers with righteousness, and enable them 

faithfully to dispense thy holy Word and 

Sacraments, to bring again the outcasts, and to 

seek the lost. Grant that we may so receive their 

ministrations, and use thy means of grace, that in 

all our words and deeds we may seek thy glory 

and the advancement of thy kingdom; through 

Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you get messages about how Islam is 

about to take over the world? This article is 

by Lawrence Solomon, and was published in 

the Financial Post on December 23rd, 2012 

Islam won’t overtake Christianity. 
 

With traditional churches in North America and 

Europe struggling to fill their pews, with atheism on 

the upsurge and Islam still growing, it is easy to see 

Christianity as a spent force, fading in relevance to 

both modernity and Islamic ascendancy. 

 

This view is mistaken. Short-lived setbacks aside, 

Christianity unambiguously continues the two-

millennia-long ascendancy that has made it the 

world’s most populous faith by far, and that has 

rewarded the nations that embraced its values with 

prosperity. Christianity shows no sign of losing its 

paramountcy, especially since Islam — its long-

standing competitor — has never been an economic 

contender and will soon have peaked in population. 

 

Stats released this week from the Pew Forum on 

Religion and Public Life show Christianity’s 

dominance through the raw numbers of adherents. 

Almost one-third of the globe’s population — 2.2 

billion people — describe themselves as Christian, 

600 million more than the world’s Muslims, at 1.6 

billion, and 1.2 billion more than the world’s 

Hindus, at one billion the third-largest among the 

faiths. Apart from raw numbers, however, lies 

unparalleled long-lived accomplishment. 

 

Christian Byzantium, the dazzling successor to the 

Roman Empire, for 1,000 years was the most 

affluent on Earth, until it fell to the Ottoman Turks 

in 1453. Then Christian Europe emerged as a 

power, soon transcending all others in the arts, in 

the sciences, in economic and in military prowess. 

In the last century, Christian America has continued 

the march of progress, joining and eclipsing Europe 

in all manner of achievement. 

 

In contrast, Islam under the Ottomans, as under the 

Arabs before them, advanced largely through 

conquest, plunder and often-brutal taxation of its 

subjects. Half a millennium ago, the Islamic 

Ottoman Empire stagnated and then steadily sank, 

its final collapse occurring during the First World 

War, from which it never recovered. 



The overwhelming majority of adherents to Islam 

— 96% — today live in Third World countries. 

Although some Muslim countries have oil wealth, 

none have an advanced economy and few have the 

free-market culture and rule of law needed to propel 

them to the ranks of successful Christian nations. 

Neither does Islam have Christianity’s near-

universal appeal — to rich and poor, to men and 

women, to literally all ethnic groups and all political 

ideologies. Unlike Islam, Christianity is well 

represented throughout most of the world, with 

roughly one-quarter of all Christians each in 

Europe, South America, and Africa, and the final 

quarter split between North America and Asia. 

 

No region better exemplifies Christianity’s success 

than Black Africa, which in 1900 was a 

predominantly animist continent with many more 

Muslims than Christians. And no one better 

summarizes this success than Ahmad al-Qataani, 

leader of the Companions Lighthouse for the 

Science of Islamic Law in Libya, in a frank 

interview with Al Jazeera in 2006. 

“Islam used to represent … Africa’s main religion 

and there were 30 African languages that used to be 

written in Arabic script. The number of Muslims in 

Africa has diminished to 316 million, half of whom 

are Arabs in North Africa. So in the section of 

Africa that we are talking about, the non-Arab 

section, the number of Muslims does not exceed 

150 million people. When we realize that the entire 

population of Africa is one billion people, we see 

that the number of Muslims has diminished greatly 

from what it was in the beginning of the last 

century. 

 

“On the other hand, the number of Catholics has 

increased from one million in 1902 to … 330 

million in the year 2000.” 

 

Al-Qataani attributes Christianity’s success to the 

“Christian missionary octopus. … As to how that 

happened, well there are now 1.5 million churches 

whose congregations account for 46 million people. 

In every hour, 667 Muslims convert to Christianity. 

Every day, 16,000 Muslims convert to Christianity. 

Every year, six million Muslims convert to 

Christianity.” 

 

This is the 
first page of 
the Gospel of 
Luke, as it 
appears in the 
Harkness 
Gospels, 
written in 
Latin & from 
Gospels 
(Harkness 
Gospels), in 
Latin, from 
Landévennec, 
Brittany, 
before 917 
AD. 

 

(http://exhibitions.nypl.org/threefaiths/node/33?highlight=2) 

To continue a theme from the Epiphany edition, 

Archbishop Peter Robinson of the United Episcopal 

Church (with whom we are in full communion) offers 

a different perspective to worship and the Book of 

Common Prayer: 

Evangelicals and the Prayer Book 

Until my teenage years, no church was as surely 
Prayer Book in England as an Evangelical parish. 
The Alternative Services were looked upon with 
suspicion (and rightly so) as introducing theology 
that was not entirely that of the Thirty-Nine 
Articles, and were generally suspected of either 
theological liberalism or Romanizing. 
Evangelicals stuck with the tried and the true, the 
liturgy of the Reformation, the 1662 Book of 
Common Prayer, the second revision of 
Cranmer's 1552 book. They were often criticized 
for being 'wooden' and unimaginative in the way 
they used the BCP, but in a sense that lack of 
imagination was a blessing. The main reason for 
the Evangelicals' faithfulness to the old liturgy 
was that it reflected their theological 
preoccupations and their emphasis on the 
doctrines of Grace. Funnily enough, the old High 
Churchmen's insistence on the BCP was rooted 
in the same sort of preoccupation, but in their 
case it was because the BCP embodied their own 
peculiar emphasis on Baptismal Regeneration and 

http://exhibitions.nypl.org/threefaiths/sites/exhibitions.nypl.org.threefaiths/files/imagecache/large/images/primary/09_TL_002_426710u_large_rev2.jpg
http://www.theoldhighchurchman.blogspot.ca/2013/07/evangelicals-and-prayer-book.html
http://clipart.christiansunite.com/1392810061/Victorian_Clipart/Victorian001.jpg


the Spiritual Presence of Christ in the Eucharist.  
The positive side of the Evangelical insistence on 
the old BCP was that their services remained 
firmly rooted in the Anglican tradition. At that 
time, before the Alternative Liturgies were 
embraced by the Evangelicals, the Matins and 
Evensong were chanted, traditional hymnody was 
used, and the sermon was very firmly set in its 
liturgical context. Visually, Evangelical services 

 

St. John the Baptist Anglican Church, Manitou, MB (1903) 

remained very much rooted in the mid-Victorian 
era. Most Evangelical parishes had adopted the 
typical Ecclesiological Society layout of open 
bench pews in the nave, pulpit, lectern, and 
minister's seat as separate pieces of furniture, and 
the choir stalls in the chancel. The Communion 
Table would be against the East wall, but it was 
often a little shorter than usual to allow the 
Lord's Supper to be celebrated at the North end. 
The minister would wear surplice, tippet and 
hood for all services in church.  
The down side was that they often took liberties 
with the appointed services. Their chief victim in 
this respect was the Communion Service where 
everything that is before 'Ye that do truly and 
earnestly repent...' was omitted. The Lord's 
Supper became an appendage of Morning or 
Evening Prayer giving rise to the old joke that the 
Church of England - or at least its Low Church 
wing - had three services - Matins, Evensong, and 
Stay Behind! However, it was the Evangelicals 
that introduced the long popular 8am 
Communion service, which the Rev. Daniel 
Wilson added to the schedule at St Mary's 
Islington in c.1820. The drive behind this, so far 
as the early 19th century Evangelicals were 

concerned, was to provide an opportunity for 
Serious Christians to receive Communion away 
from the noise and fuss of the later service. It 
also has to be said that it allowed the morning 
service - which then consisted of Matins, Litany, 
and the Ante-Communion - to be somewhat 
shortened in order to make time for preaching.  
However, it should not be thought that the old 
Evangelicals were in anyway flip about Holy 
Communion. It was a serious business that 
required proper preparation in the form of self-
examination and prayer. Some early Evangelicals, 
such as William Grimshaw of Haworth in 
Yorkshire, were noted for the large attendances 
at Communion. In the late 1740s Haworth is 
recorded as having twelve hundred (1200) 
communicants, about a quarter of the population, 
and the Lord's Supper was celebrated monthly - 
three times as often as the usual rural quota of 
four times a year. This seriousness about the 
Sacrament marked out the Evangelicals from the 
vast majority of ordinary Churchgoers.  
Sadly, many Evangelicals have now abandoned 
the Book of Common Prayer. One lamentable 
feature of the present alternative liturgy in the 
Church of England (and also the Church of 
Ireland) is that allows for a 'Service of the Word.' 
Whilst this requires the incorporation of certain 
elements, somewhat in the manner of the 
'Articles of Perth' which James VI & I imposed 
on the Kirk in 1610, it is pretty much a free form 
service. This, sadly, places the congregation very 
much at the mercy of the Minister and his 
theological prejudices. This may be acceptable if 
the clergyman involved is a model of orthodoxy, 
but all too often they allow that which interests 
them to upset the balance not just of their 
preaching, but of the congregation's worship and 
prayer. At least in the old days of the BCP one 
got a balanced diet of praise, prayer and 
thanksgiving. Whilst the seventeenth century 
language of the BCP may not be acceptable to 
many Evangelicals today, I would make a plea 
that they consider using a version of the 1662 
Prayer Book rendered into modern English. This 
would enable them to remain faithful to the 
legacy of the English Reformation and also act as 
a corrective to theological eccentricity.  
There is also another point still to be made. The 
Book of Common Prayer provided one of the 



bonds that held Anglicanism together, and with 
its abandonment one of things that held 
Evangelicals and Protestant High Churchmen 
together has disappeared. If we are indeed to 
witness effectively to the Reformed Catholicism 
of the Anglican tradition, Evangelicals and High 
Churchmen need to work together as without its 
two lungs - one Evangelical, the other Catholic. 
The tendency in modern times has been for the 
one to try and live without the other and the 
result has been a certain 'shortness of breath,' or, 
in some cases, a state of suffocation. The society 
that we live in today needs the faithful witness of 
a Church that is rooted in the Bible and the 
Creeds, is Sacramental, and also Reformed. This 
is the version of Christianity which Anglicanism 
is uniquely equipped to provide. It is only by 
being faithful to the Bible and to traditional 
Christian values that we will be able to roll back 
the tide of the new Paganism that is 
overwhelming society. The advantage of the BCP 
is that it gives Scriptural doctrine a liturgical 
form, and by praying it each week it enters deep 
into our souls to strengthen us against 'the world, 
the flesh, and the devil.' 
(http://www.theoldhighchurchman.blogspot.ca/) 

 

 

 
Smith climbs to the top of Mt. Sinai to get close 

enough to talk to God. 

Looking up, he asks the Lord. "God, what does a 

million years mean to you?" 

The Lord replies, "A minute." 

Smith asks, "And what does a million dollars mean 

to you?" 

The Lord replies, "A penny." 

Smith asks, "Can I have a penny?" 

The Lord replies, "In a minute." 

Per M. Townsend, Australia 

 
 

From Father David 

I dedicate this article to Gerry Stevenson of 

Alberta, who was a district manager for a 

small pharmaceutical company some 33 years 

ago.  

Gerry was my manager: his region consisted 

of the four western provinces, of which my 

responsibility was Saskatchewan. Of the two 

representatives living in Calgary, one had 

become a good friend whom I met at the 

periodic sales meetings each few months, 

whereas his colleague, whom we’ll call ‘A’, 

seemed to be on a different wavelength to me! 

There was to be a medical conference in 

Saskatoon, and my job was to set up, and take 

care of a display of company products for the 

physicians who were to be present, and Gerry 

Stevenson decided to send me some 

assistance for the two days. I hoped that the 

one would be able to come, but of course, it 

was the other who came! 

We set up the display, and, by mutual 

consent, seated ourselves at opposite ends of 

the display table, waiting for the doctors to 

arrive with any questions. I was quite 

surprised by the way several MDs had long 

talks with my colleague: they seemed so very 

pleased to see him there, and it was a pleasure 

to see: but I was left wondering how it was 

that they seemed to know him so well. 

 At another break, the pattern was repeated: 

but during this break, one of the doctors, 

known also to me, included me in the 

conversation and asked my colleague about 

his wife, who was a local graduate now 

practising medicine in Calgary (which was 

news to me!), and then asked about her 

health, with a mention of the word ‘epilepsy’. 

The break over, we looked for a place to have 

lunch, and I asked about this conversation, 

and found out a surprising story. Whilst 

undergoing treatment for his alcohol 

http://www.theoldhighchurchman.blogspot.ca/


problems, A. met a medical student who was 

taking a course dealing with various 

addictions, including alcoholism. And they 

slowly but surely fell in love. She had a major 

challenge in her studies caused by epilepsy, 

affecting her ability to study, but each with 

their own personal challenges supported and 

helped the other to success and a healthy and 

good future career. 

Now, as it happens, my daughter was at that 

time still receiving regular care for her 

recovery from leukemia, a disease which had 

also resulted in ferocious seizures. Suddenly, 

A. & I discovered that we had something in 

common, something we shared: the 

experience of living with and supporting 

fully, a loved one who had epilepsy! The 

barriers that we had ourselves constructed out 

of ignorance and prejudice were demolished.   

Did Gerry Stevenson understand this when 

he made the arrangements for the medical 

conference? I have no knowledge of that: but 

it is certain that the Holy Spirit did 

understand it: for out of adversity and 

irritation came understanding and 

compassion - an intervention which is always 

welcome! 

Pray that the divisions which separate us 

from our brethren might be healed and 

resolved by the same divine intervention. 

 

 

 

 

St David’s Cathedral in Pembrokeshire Wales, United 

Kingdom
 

The Africa Appeal &  

Related Concerns. 

Have you noticed how it is that sometimes we get 
a bit annoyed at folk who keep on asking the 
same question: like your children used to ask ‘Are 
we nearly there yet’ even before your car has got 
to the end of the street? It is even more troubling 
when we realize that those who are asking all 

these 
questions 
are doing 
something 
that we are 
not really 
doing well, 
even with 
all our 
assets and 

abilities, whereas these questioners just get on 
with the job with far, far more energy and drive 
than I, for one, could ever muster! 

The reasons for these questions and our lack of 
response are linked by two factors: the demand 
for the Good News of Jesus Christ in Africa, and 
the inability of our brothers and sisters in Christ 
in Africa to answer those who seek Christ 
because of a lack of funds.  

We in the west are troubled by fears and 
insecurities, which fears lead us to try and save 
‘for that rainy 
day’, which we all 
think is coming – 
this is quite 
reasonable, as 
after all, we are 
called to be 
‘good stewards’ – 
but how do you equate that worried life which we 
‘enjoy’ with the reality of those who are living in 
a society where an income of $2 per day is 
typical? Or where the rule of law is fragile: 
witness the assault with knives on Father 
Alphonse in Yaoundé, Cameroon, or the vicious 
attack by militias on Bishop Steven in Congo, or 



the war in the next 
province to the 
Diocese of Aweil, 
and Bishop 
Garang, in South 
Sudan? 

The achievements of the Africa Appeal are not 
glamorous or exalted: but they have been 
effective at allowing the churches to grow at a 
steady and reasonable pace: even when we have 
had to say no more often than yes’: so it is with 
great anticipation that we look towards the 
transfer of the Appeal to the Missionary District 
of the Traditional Anglican Church of Canada in 
2014. I appeal for your funds for support of the 
work, sent for the time being to the Parishes of 
St. Bride in Pitt Meadows or St. Columba in 
Sechelt. 

 

 

 

News from Fr. David…… 

Once more we come to this season which is for 

many Christians, difficult, as we can find 

ourselves hampered by an inability to make our 

Lenten journey to our satisfaction. This 

statement in and of itself illustrates one of the 

sources of our difficulty: because the point of the 

season is not that what we do might be 

satisfactory to us, but that what we do proves to 

be satisfactory to God! 

Of what does a ‘good lent’ consist? 

 

This chart is ‘borrowed’ from the Roman 

Catholic Diocese of Knoxville, Tennessee 

(http://www.dioknox.org/lenten-guidelines-and-

resources/) because it encompasses all our needs 

for a ‘good Lent’. 

Usually, the first things we have learnt about Lent 

is the need to fast: and of course, we would 

prefer to just carry on as usual: eating, drinking 

and merry-making, so the idea of fasting is not 

welcome. But consider the meaning of fast: it is 

primarily an act of willing abstinence or reduction 

from certain or all food, drink, or both, for a 

period of time. 

 Dr. Bill Bright of the Campus Crusade for Christ 

states, ‘Fasting is the most powerful spiritual 

discipline of all the Christian disciplines. Through 

fasting and prayer, the Holy Spirit can transform 

your life.’ But not all should fast, especially from 

your regular intake of food: if you have a medical 

condition; are under 18; if you are pregnant or 

breast feeding; if your doctor counsels against 

this. 

So, you can’t follow a usual fast: what to do?  The 

self-denial of an habitual activity can provide the 

impetus for a true fast, if it leads to a feeling of 

loss, which can help us to comprehend the 

dreadful loss which exists for those who do not 

http://www.dioknox.org/lenten-guidelines-and-resources/
http://www.dioknox.org/lenten-guidelines-and-resources/
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Abstinence
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Food
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Drink
http://samuelanand.files.wordpress.com/2012/02/lenten-journey.jpg
http://www.dioknox.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/02/Lent-Prayers.gif


know God, who do not accept Jesus Christ as 

their Saviour: for those who do not understand 

the power foo prayer: so that we gain 

understanding, and pray for all to come to know 

Christ. 

We give so that we might receive: and through 

the power of the Holy Spirit, we are rewarded by 

the prayers of those who receive our gifts, and 

come to see that by our self-denial of that which 

is not necessary to our lives, we are rewarded ten-

fold by the result of that self-denial. 

In Lent, we prepare: but for 

two separate things. Our 

personal preparation is one 

of the Via Dolorosa followed 

by Christ as He carries the 

Cross: it is that hard and 

narrow way through our 

sinful life, but a hard and 

narrow way which has a 

glorious ending: an ending which is earned for us 

on the Cross of Calvary as Jesus, dying for our 

sins, gave us the promise to come of the 

Resurrection. The second preparation is that in 

our reflection upon our humanity and our 

failings, we see ahead the promise earned at that 

first Easter, and so can spend some time 

contemplating our own end, and the wonderful 

promise of life eternal. 

And all of the above must lead us to prayer: that 

all-inclusive and all-seeing conversation with God 

our Father in heaven: where it may be that our 

prayer is one where we listen, and not speak, and 

yet at other times, we need to speak, and speak, 

and speak, knowing that God is a loving God, 

‘But the very hairs of your head are all 

numbered.’ (Matt. 10.30) 

David+ 

Bible Study 
The group meets at the Ferguson’s, 
(T. 604-463-5300) on every second & 
fourth Thursday (from September 12th)  
20895 Camwood Ave.., Maple Ridge 
Topic: ‘The Gospel of St. Luke’ 
Mass 7.00 pm, discussion to follow. 
 

 

Subscribe to the Trinitarian for 
US$25.00 per annum, or 

US$22.00 for the electronic edition. 
Send correspondence to: The Trinitarian, 6413 S. Elati 

St., Littleton, CO 80120, USA 

 
 
Thanks to Michael Townsend in Australia for 
this: 
 

Sitting by the window of her convent, 
Sister Barbara opened a letter from home 
one evening. Inside the letter was a $100 
bill her parents had sent. 
Sister Barbara smiled at the gesture. As 
she read the letter by the window, she 
noticed a shabbily dressed stranger leaning 
against the lamp post below. 
Quickly, she wrote, "Don't despair. Sister 
Barbara," on a piece of paper, wrapped the 
$100 bill in it, got the man's attention and 
tossed it out the window to him. The 
stranger picked it up, and with a puzzled 
expression and a tip of his hat, went off 
down the street. 
The next day, Sister Barbara was told that 
a man was at her door, insisting on seeing 
her. She went down, and found the 
stranger waiting. Without a word he 
handed her a huge wad of $100 bills. 
"What's this?" she asked. 
"That's the $8,000 you have coming Sister," 
he replied. "Don't Despair paid 80-to-1." 
 

http://www.123rf.com/photo_16427361_christ-carrying-the-cross--antique-relief-italy.html
http://www.123rf.com/photo_5282103_close-up-of-silver-rosary-and-crucifix-on-bible-with-palm-leaves.html


 
 
 

 
If you wish to receive the Emerald Echo 

electronically, please drop a note to the 

editor at drm274@hotmail.com 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

The Africa Appeal 
 

You can now send donations to either: The Parish 
of St. Bride, c/o 20895 Camwood  
Maple Ridge, B.C.  V2X 2N9 or Parish 
of St. Columba, c/o Box 894, Sechelt, BC,  

 

 

Going to the UK this summer? 

 

 

You might 

want to visit 

the ACC-

UK Gift 

shop in 

Canterbury. 

Gift Shop & 

Refectory 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ecumenical Meetings. 

 

The above is a photograph taken at the 

January 17th 2014 meeting with members of 

St. Peter & St. Paul (ACCC), St. Saviour’s & 

St. George’s (Christian Episcopal Church), & 

St. Bride’s (TACC-ACC). 

Discussion was about Articles 11, 12 & 13 of 

the Thirty Nine Articles of Religion.  

It is hoped that this series of friendly 

luncheons will continue.  

Please pray for this outreach. 
 

 

 

St Bride’s Mission 
 
Mass at noon each Thursday, followed by 
lunch and ‘The Imitation of Christ’ by 
Thomas á Kempis.  
Location: call 604-551-4660. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions about 

what happens during divine worship, 

let us know with a short note to the 

editor (drm274@hotmail.com )                             

and we will try and give you the 

answer in the next Emerald Echo. 

 

mailto:drm274@hotmail.com


ALL SOULS’ MEMORIAL LIST 

 

Mar-01 David Samuel Thomas 

6 Terence Gordon Trehearne   

7 George Donovan 

7 Ralph Johnson 

9 Lucille H. Mellish 

11 Irene Gardner 

13 Kenneth Oliver Bardwell 

15 George Edwards 

23 George Frederick Bentley 

24 Dorothy Greene 

     Apr. 2 Wallace Alonzo Snow 

5 Fay Butler 

5 Beryl Edwards 

5 Evelyn Edwards 

5 Vadic Glendorn Snow 

7 Ethel Cox 

10 Margery Etheral Ferguson 

11 Denis Francis Connolly 

14 Michael John Barnett 

14 Betty (Laura) Chidwick 

21 Christopher Marriott 

22 Elsie Geraldine Connolly 

23 Betty Smith 

24 Stanley Kermeen 

25 Geoffrey Marriott 

25 Rev. Dr. Peter Toon 

29 Edith Butterworth 

May-01 Gertrude Martin 

3 Daniel Scott 

5 John Lucas Donovan 

7 Joan de Catanzaro 

9 Colin Whitaker 

10 William Campbell 

10 Madeleine Campbell 

12 Edna Redmond 

13 Jean Cora Donovan 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
Services for March, April & 
May, 2014 
 
 
                  St Bride     St Columba 
  
Mar-02 Quinquagesima Evensong       Mass 
Mar-05 Ash Wednesday Mass  
Mar-09 Lent I                Mass  
Mar-16 Lent II                Evensong       Mass 
Mar-23 Lent III                Mass  
Mar-30 Lent IV                   Evensong         Mass 
Apr-06 Passion Sunday Mass  
Apr-13 Palm Sunday Evensong        Mass 
Apr-17 Maundy Thursday   Mass  
Apr-18 Good Friday Liturgy   
Apr 19     Easter Vigil             Mass 
Apr-20 Easter Day           Mass 
Apr-27 Easter I                Evensong         Mass 
May 4    Easter 2                   Mass             

   
 
 
 

May 11 Easter 3                      Evensong       Mass 
May 18 Easter 4                      Mass 
May 25 Easter 5                      Evensong       Mass 
May 29 Ascension Day            Mass 

  

 

                

  
  

  

                                          


